

WINNER OF THE 2013 BUSINESS EXCELLENCE AWARD FOR TOURISM AND HOSPITALITY

May 25, 2017.

Dear Mayor Santos and Members of Council.

On behalf of Kingsville Golf Club we would like to congratulate you on the tremendous progress the Town has made over the years. The residential growth is outstanding and the business community is thriving at an accelerating pace. As a matter of interest, many of our new out of town members are absolutely thrilled with the Town, its people and the manner in which they are being treated wherever they go. That is a direct tribute to your hard work and dedication to the future of their Town. Congratulations to all of you for a job well done!!

As you know, Kingsville Golf Club has gone through the process of rezoning approximately five acres of land where our Curling Club currently sits. We started that process in late April of 2014 and throughout this entire endeavor we can say nothing but great things about the support we have received from the Town, the courteous assistance and advice we received from the CAO, Planning Department and various other staff members. They were tremendous to work with and we appreciate all the support.

As you know our Curling Club property has been rezoned and will be sold in the future for residential use. We also understand tremendous growth requires upgrades to infrastructure. We were informed the Town has engaged the services of Stantec Engineering to produce a study on a viable solution to the current water issue on the west of Town up to and including our rezoned property at Kingsville Golf. This letter is in support of bringing this water project to fruition in a timely fashion within the confines of the Town's Capital Budget. If there is anything we can do to help this process please do not hesitate to ask.

Thanks again for your proactive approach to solving this issue.

Kindest Regards,

David McConnell, President

RECEIVED WAY 26 2017